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MINUTES OF A SPECIAL MEETING OF THE PARKS & RECREATION COMMISSION OF THE VILLAGE OF NORTH BARRINGTON, WHICH WAS HELD 
TUESDAY, JANUARY 19, 2016 AT

THE NORTH BARRINGTON VILLAGE HALL LOCATED AT
111 OLD BARRINGTON ROAD IN SAID VILLAGE

1.
Call to Order, Roll Call
At 7:29 p.m. Chairman Youkhana called the meeting to order and Elia Torres called the roll:

Present in Person:
Michelle Youkhana, Chairman

Lisa Milczarek


Kim Ritschel




Chris Nolan





Alex Pino

Absent:

None

Also Present:

Nancy Schumm, Schumm Consulting LLC.




Max Bromet





Dave Bromet





Elia Torres, Deputy Village Clerk

2.
Approval of Minutes from the October 19, 2015 Parks & Recreation Commission meeting
The Minutes of the October 19, 2015 Parks & Recreation Commission (“PRC”) meeting were made available to the commission members.

Motion: Kim Ritschel moved to approve the Minutes of the October 19, 2015 PRC Commission meeting; seconded by Lisa Milczarek.

Discussion:  There was no discussion.

Vote on Motion:  The voice vote was unanimous in favor. 

Chairman Youkhana declared the Minutes of the October 19, 2015 PRC meeting approved and put on file.  

3.
Public Comment
There was no public comment.
4.
Max Bromet- Discuss proposed Eagle Scout project-Lafferty Park

Mr. Bromet addressed the PRC and stated that he has a proposed Eagle Scout project for the PRC to consider. He indicated that his proposal is to construct a waking path that would begin at the junction of Hewes Dr. and Pinewoods Dr. and would run parallel to Hewes Dr. to the northern boundary of Lafferty Park. Mr. Bromet stated that the path would be approximately 4 feet wide. He mentioned that he plans to get volunteers to help in the removal of buckthorn where needed in order to construct the path. He stated that he would not be clearing any large or old growth trees. He indicated that once the buckthorn is removed it will need to be treated with herbicide in order to reduce the possibility of it reseeding. Ms. Schumm noted that she can assist in the application of herbicide. Mr. Bromet indicated that he plans to lay down mulch for the path. Chairman Youkhana asked if the buckthorn removed could be used as the mulch for the path. Ms. Schumm suggested that the buckthorn not be used for the path to avoid reseeding. Chairman Youkhana asked Mr. Bromet when he plans to begin the project. Mr. Bromet indicated that he plans to begin at the end of April or early May, 2016. There was discussion regarding the possibility of planting new trees or shrubs in some areas where the buckthorn is to be removed. Kim Ritschel asked who would supply the mulch. Mr. Bromet indicated that Cuba Township supplies mulch free of charge. He noted that there is a charge for transporting the mulch if needed. Chairman Youkhana asked what the cost for the proposed trail would be. Mr. Bromet stated that with the help of volunteers and tools from the Boy Scouts there would be no cost. Ms. Schumm agreed to work together with Mr. Bromet on his plans to construct the path such as, the proper season and method for removing the buckthorn. Ms. Schumm suggested using a low growing native seed versus mulch because there is less maintenance needed. There was discussion regarding what kind of material to lay down on the path. Members preferred using low growing seed for the path.
Motion: Kim Ritschel moved to approve Max Bromet’s proposed Eagle Scout project to construct a walking path parallel to Hewes Drive to the northern boundary of Lafferty Park; seconded by Lisa Milczarek.

Discussion:  There was some discussion.

Vote by Roll Call:  

Ayes:
Chairman Michelle Youkhana, Lisa Milczarek, Chris Nolan, Kim Ritschel, Alex Pino
Nays:

None



Absent:
None


Abstain:
None

Chairman Youkhana declared the motion had passed.

5.
Wyatt Lindquist- Discuss proposed Eagle Scout project-Eton Park

Chairman Youkhana declared the topic tabled as Mr. Lindquist was unable to attend the meeting.
6.
Updates on proposed Oxford bridge and meeting with Nancy Schumm and Kim Ritschel
Chairman Youkhana mentioned past discussions regarding the possible installation of a bridge over Flint Creek at the closed portion of Oxford Road. She indicated that Kim Ritschel met with Nancy Schumm to discuss the project. Chairman Youkhana mentioned that the Village possibly had funds available for the project. Ms. Schumm stated that possible funding could come from remaining funds received from Lake County for compensatory storage, approximately $19,000. Ms. Ritschel explained that Ms. Schumm estimated the total cost of the project to be about $50,000, approximately $25,000 for each bridge. Ms. Ritschel stated that Ms. Schumm would first begin by getting permits for the project. Chairman Youkhana asked Ms. Schumm if it was possible for the Village to provide the additional funds needed to complete the project. Ms. Schumm was unsure. She explained that it is a process which would include sending out a Request for Proposals to allow for 3 bidders to bid on the project. 
Chairman Youkhana asked Ms. Schumm if she could return at a future meeting with specifics on the cost and plan for the bridges. Members were in favor with the two walking bridges on Oxford Road. Ms. Schumm suggested that a member of the PRC go before the board to present the proposal. Ms. Ritschel agreed to attend the January 27, 2016 board meeting to discuss the PRC’s proposal. Ms. Schumm indicated that she would have the Village Administrator add the topic to the Village Board agenda for discussion.
There was discussion regarding where the funds for the second bridge would come from. Ms. Schumm suggested possibly having fundraisers, but first the proposal should be discussed with the Village Board.

Members discussed the map presented by Ms. Ritschel which marked a path behind Eton Park. Ms. Ritschel explained she printed out a map that had been used in the past. It was noted that the map was for informational purposes only to show Oxford Road and where the proposed bridges would be located.

7.
Assign summer concerts chair

Chris Nolan volunteered to chair the summer concerts. Chairman Youkhana expressed her concern with the time of the summer concerts. Members discussed the time and agreed to keep the same time as years prior from 6-8 p.m. Chairman Youkhana suggested having the initial concert date and a rain out date on the postcard sent out to allow for a better turnout at the event. 
Ms. Milczarek asked if the Village had an email list for residents. Elia Torres indicated that the Village does have some email addresses. She stated that she would have to ask the Village Administrator if the Village would allow the PRC to utilize them as a method of informing residents of events. Ms. Torres noted that the Village may need consent from residents first. Chairman Youkhana indicated that she knew residents who had several email addresses for residents in Biltmore and Oaksbury.
There was discussion regarding the bands to use for the summer concerts. Members were in favor with inviting Briar Road to return this year and possibly contacting Eleventh Hour. Chairman Youkhana mentioned that Eleventh Hour may have changed their name. She indicated she had contact information for a member of the band and would reach out to her.

Members discussed which dates to choose for the initial concert dates and a rain date. Members agreed to May 21, 2016 and a rain date of June 4, 2016 for the first concert and September 10th with a rain date of September 21st for the second. 
Mr. Pino suggested that the Village possibly create a social networking site as a way of informing residents of Village events.
8.
Update on options for resurfacing the basketball court-Lisa Milczarek
Ms. Milczarek noted that she would continue to obtain quotes for the basketball court resurfacing and  

bring them to a future meeting for the PRC to review. Chairman Youkhana stated that there was 
$18,000 left from the PRC budget this year, which she suggested be used for resurfacing the basketball 
court. She noted that the budget must be used before the end of the fiscal year which ends April 30th. 
Ms. Milczarek stated that through her research and quotes to date the resurfacing would cost 
approximately $13,000-$15,000.
9.
Pick dates for 2016 events and consider time changes for Winter and Fall Fest

Chairman Youkhana thanked members for the work done at Winter Fest. She indicated that 

residents were very pleased. Chairman Youkhana suggested changing the Fall Fest date from a 
Sunday to Saturday. Members agreed on the dates of Saturday, Oct 1st for Fall Fest and December 3rd 
for Winter Fest. Chairman Youkhana suggested changing the hours for Fall Fest and Winter Fest. 
There was discussion regarding the hours of the festivals. Members agreed with having the Fall Fest 
from 11-4 p.m. and Winter Fest from 12-3 p.m. Chairman Youkhana asked Ms. Torres if it would be 
possible to put the tentative dates for Village events on the Village website in advance. Ms. Torres s
stated that she would ask the Village Administrator to put the dates on the Village website.
10.
Old Business/New Business
Ms. Ritschel inquired about creating a Village social networking site. Mr. Pino expressed his interest in managing the social networking site for the Village. Chairman Youkhana asked Ms. Torres if this was something the Village would allow. Ms. Torres suggested that Mr. Pino contact Village Administrator Kathy Nelander to inquire about the site.

Mr. Pino inquired about the facilities at Eton Park. He asked whether or not a permanent structure could be constructed for the park. Members expressed concern with the budget to create such a structure and the cost to maintain it. There was some discussion.

11.
Adjournment

Motion:  Kim Ritschel moved the Meeting be adjourned; seconded by Lisa Milczarek.
Discussion: There was no discussion.

Vote on Motion: The voice vote was unanimous in favor.

At 8:30 p.m. Chairman Youkhana declared the meeting adjourned. 

These Minutes were approved at the PRC meeting held February16, 2016.
ATTEST:  ​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​___________________________
Elia Torres

Deputy Village Clerk

Village of North Barrington
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